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focused on our Nominations Service, the annual stocktake results and include the voices of 
experienced wāhine board members on the importance of making boards more inclusive.  

We worked with the Ministry for Ethnic Communities to ask summit participants to complete a 
survey about their governance experience. Of 42 respondents: 

• Over 50% felt unsure and under-experienced to apply for governance roles. 

• Nearly 70% of the respondents wanted more support on finding governance roles, support 
in writing a governance CV and the interview process.  

It was positive to hear that, out of 42 respondents, 30 are on a board(s), and of this number, 24 
find their experience on boards inclusive (5 were neutral about this statement, and 1 disagreed).  

These results show there is more work to be done, and there is demand from wāhine, to promote 
public sector board roles and support wāhine in applying for these roles. We will use these results 
to help us identify the training and support we offer to wāhine in their governance journey. Women 
on Boards will be releasing high-level findings of this survey soon.  

 
Continuing our governance webinar series 

On Wednesday, 20 September, members of Manatū Wāhine’s Nominations Service attended a 
webinar to hear about the opportunities across MBIE’s crown boards. The session covered the 
different boards and committees, the appointments process and the skills and experiences that 
they are particularly seeking.  

119 people joined the webinar. Those who completed the feedback form all rated the webinar 
highly, and most respondents said their next step will be to apply for board roles. 

This webinar is part of a series that Manatū Wāhine runs with Te Puni Kōriki, Ministry for Pacific 
Peoples, Ministry for Ethnic Communities and Whaikaha to support members of our collective 
Nominations Services.  

This webinar was recorded and is available for people to view on our Leadership Learning Hub.  

 

Pay Equity  

Work to settle the Care and Support Workers’ pay equity claim is continuing at pace. Four pay 
equity claims, three in the Health sector and one in the Education sector, are looking like they will 
reach settlement by the end of the year.  

 
   

 

North Island Weather Events (NIWE) 

Ministry officials are continuing to bring a gender lens into the NIWE founder’s forum meetings. As 
of 31 August 2023, the overall NIWE Recovery Funding was $1,830 million (operating) and $196 
million (capital). There was $2,293 million distributed, allocated or ring-fenced to the regions; and 
$1,776 million distributed or allocated through central agencies. Mental wellbeing support in the 
regions has been strengthened. As of 11 September 2023, over 900 people have received 
Psychological First Aid (PFA). Several local Hauora Māori Partners have been funded to deliver 
services to support key population groups though the delivery of te ao Māori psychosocial 
solutions across the affected areas. 
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